America Works Best When All Americans Work

Introducing the Office of Disability Employment Policy

The Office of Disability Employment Policy (ODEP) was created within the U.S. Department of Labor to increase competitive employment opportunities for people with disabilities. 

As part of its mission, ODEP is responsible for implementing the employment-related aspects of the New Freedom Initiative, a government-wide strategy to ensure that all Americans have the opportunity to learn, develop skills, engage in productive work, choose where to live, and participate in community life.

((quote))

“We must speed up the day when the last barrier has been removed to provide full and independent lives for every American with or without disability.” 

· President George W. Bush

((quote)) 

“In today’s global economy, America must be able to draw on the talents and creativity of all its people.” 

· Elaine L. Chao, U.S. Secretary of Labor 

About ODEP

ODEP acts as a catalyst through policy analysis and grants, outreach and education, technical assistance, and the development of best practices. The office collaborates with other government agencies, the disability community, and employers to coordinate policies and programs to enhance employment opportunities for Americans with disabilities.

The Assistant Secretary for the Office of Disability Employment Policy, W. Roy Grizzard — confirmed July 26, 2002, the anniversary of the Americans with Disabilities Act — is the first person to hold this position in the U.S. Department of Labor.   Dr. Grizzard, who is legally blind, was the former Commissioner for the Virginia Department for the Blind and Vision Impaired.

ODEP’s Challenge

Increasing employment opportunities for people with disabilities is the challenge to ODEP and to our nation. America works best when all Americans work.

((quote))

“The world is changing rapidly, and with the advances in technology and the utilization of assistive technology, so is our understanding of what is possible for the employment of people with disabilities.” 

— W. Roy Grizzard, Assistant Secretary

U.S. Department of Labor, Office of Disability Employment Policy

For More Information

To learn more about ODEP and how we may work together with you and your organization, contact us at:

U.S. Department of Labor

Office of Disability 

Employment Policy

200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20210

202-693-7880

202-693-7888 (fax)

202-693-7881 (TTY)

www.dol.gov/odep

